Minutes of the Meeting of the
Middlesex County Master Gardener Focus Group

July 30, 2010


In attendance:  Peggy Becker, Cherry Czuba, Marsha Dowling, Chantal Foster, Maureen Gillis, Barbara Glista, Tim Grilley and Susan LoGotto 
Thank you to Marsha and Susan for refreshments!
Financials:

Maureen provided a quick update of the financials, there has been no change since last month.  However, several members of the group shared they are unable to open the spreadsheet tracking financials and volunteer hours.  Maureen has sent out a link so people can download a program which will enable them to open these spreadsheets (as well as others you may have had difficulty opening!).
Garden Maintenance/Observations: 

· Hose connection needs to be switched around – the hose spontaneously disconnects and this needs to be fixed – Chantal will talk to the Engineering Department (Fern) about this

· Use of the Cold Frame:  Change of plans, we will sow carrots and parsnips and parsley in cold frame now (Maureen doing research on specifics), and sow kale along the fence line where onions were
· Harvesting 3X per week is working, lots of variety in harvests, well received by SVDP & AG
· Peppers look weak overall, similar to ones in home gardens – not sure why
· Carrots being chewed by something, not expecting a good harvest from them
· All agreed that soaker hoses really saved the garden this year – thanks again to Maureen, her husband Bernie and Jamie for getting these set up
· Garlic and onions are still in drying mode – expect to deliver to AG or SVDP during first week of August
· Fern (while not present at the meeting) had suggested sowing a double row of beans (instead of the triple row we sowed in May) and then hilling beans once they are a few inches tall to prevent them from falling over – a suggestion for next year or a second planting, if there will be one
· Maureen noted there are “inappropriate” items being added to the compost bin – large sticks, cardboard, etc.  She will make up a laminated list of the items allowed and post it on the bin for all to see
Outreach:

The Colchester Garden Club date will not be rescheduled, thanks to everyone who offered their time.  Vicky has asked for volunteers for the Durham Fair Discovery Tent (last weekend of September), with more info to follow.  Also, a preliminary request for a speaker in the Spring at Russell Library in Middletown regarding organic gardening.  Barbara will check at her next visit there to see if there is more info to be had.
Chantal will check with Vicky on the status of the new and improved “Tri-Fold”, typically used at various outreach venues.  The existing one is very outdated, and it is believed to be the project of some unsuspecting intern in this year’s class to revamp it.

Tim Grilley will be holding a honey bee/honey extraction demonstration at the Haddam Extension Center on Thursday, August 19 at 6:30 to all who are interested.
SVDP
Chef Mandy at SVDP will contact Chantal once she has her first batch of compost scraps available and they will attempt to work out transportation.  We have requested to receive only vegetable scraps from food preparation, no cooked food or table scraps.
Next Meeting (August 27 6:30 pm)
Maureen and Chantal will bring snacks and Marsha will supply beverages.

Meeting ended at 7:40 pm.

Submitted by, 
Chantal Foster
